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The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Colombia to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and, with reference to the text of said draft Declaration – updated at the end of the Eighteenth Meeting of Negotiations (GT/DADIN/doc.334/08 rev. 11) – has the honor to request that the Article introduced at the meeting on May 15, 2015 by the delegation of Colombia, and which the Secretariat received at that time, be incorporated into the body of the negotiating text, after Article XVIII.4:
“The rights of the peoples concerned to the natural resources pertaining to their lands shall be specially safeguarded. These rights include the right of these peoples to participate in the use, management and conservation of these resources.

In cases in which the State retains the ownership of mineral or sub-surface resources or rights to other resources pertaining to lands, governments shall establish or maintain procedures through which they shall consult these peoples, with a view to ascertaining whether and to what degree their interests would be prejudiced, before undertaking or permitting any programs for the exploration or exploitation of such resources pertaining to their lands. The peoples concerned shall wherever possible participate in the benefits of such activities, and shall receive fair compensation for any damages which they may sustain as a result of such activities.”


The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Colombia to the OAS would like to note that the aforementioned text is a verbatim reflection of Article 15 of ILO Convention No. 169.


The Permanent Mission of Colombia would like to request that the relevant version be circulated as requested herein, and would be most grateful for this diplomatic note to be distributed to permanent missions to the Organization of American States.


The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Colombia to the OAS avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Convention on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., June 3, 2015

The Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the 

Draft American Convention on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
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